

Park Spring Primary School





Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan tel: 0113 2552526 email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk

6 May 2022

Dear Families

Queen Elizabeth's Platinum Jubilee Celebration Day – Monday 6 June 2022

We are writing to you in excitement as you are ALL invited to join us to celebrate Queen Elizabeth's Platinum Jubilee on Monday 6 June 2022 for our Royal Celebration Garden Party during lunch time that day. Lunch for your child can be provided through paid or free school meal entitlements if you wish or you can cater for your child if you are able to attend. Your child will bring home an invitation with the times on for their year groups.

For children who attend nursery at the end of the week (Wednesday PM to Friday) you are invited to attend Nursery at 2pm on Thursday 26 May 2022 to take part in a craft, play and song session, which will be centered around the Platinum Jubilee.

Where adults are not able to attend, all children will eat together with their class teacher(s) and friends from their class.

On the day our FOPS team will be selling cold drinks and celebration bags of sweets on the playground.

On Monday 6 June children and staff will be encouraged to come in to school in RED, WHITE AND BLUE clothing, in homage to our patriotic colours of the Great Britain Flag.



In preparations for this celebration your child(ren)'s class will be making some bunting to decorate the school grounds. In order to help with this, we are asking for any donations of red, white and blue material/fabrics so they can create their own pennant for the bunting in class.

There will be lots of celebrations during the day and there are competitions which everyone can take part in.

The categories are:

- Best Crown Design and make a crown fit for a queen.
- Best Cake Bake and decorate a delicious cake. This is open to children and adults and will be judged in the two categories
- Best Platinum Jubilee Flag Design and make a flag to commemorate the Queen's 70-year reign.
- Best dressed pupils and adults.





















There will also be prizes for best dressed pupils and best dressed adults. All competitions will be judged by our very own Carnival Queens (Miss Glastonbury, Mrs. Mays and Miss Carey).

During the day we will also be burying a Park Spring Primary 2022-time capsule. Each class will all contribute an item into the capsule, which will help to show what Britain, Yorkshire, Bramley and Park Spring Primary is like in 2022 for anyone who may find this in the many years to come.



We will also be planting a tree of official celebration on the school grounds and a plaque will be revealed to commemorate the occasion and the significance of the tree.



Finally, our Friends of Park Spring Team (FOPS) are on the lookout for any donations for a raffle on the day. These can be anything from prizes to donations from local businesses. If you have any donations or if you know of any companies who would be willing to donate to our raffle, please let us know.

We are very much looking forward to this celebration and hope you can join us. This will be a wonderful day for celebration and participation for EVERYONE at Park Spring Primary.

Your sincerely

Mrs Horan and the Jubilee Committee